
Page 1 

May 23, 2024  Initiative 287  
 

 Legislative Council Staff 
Nonpartisan Services for Colorado’s Legislature 

 

Fiscal Impact Statement 
 

 

Date: May 24, 2024  Fiscal Analyst: Josh Abram (303-866-3561)  

 

 LCS TITLE: REPEAL PROVISIONS IN OPEN MEETINGS LAW APPLICABLE TO LEGISLATIVE 

PROCEEDINGS   

 

Disclaimer. This initial fiscal impact statement has been prepared for an initiative approved for petition circulation by 

the Secretary of State. If the initiative is placed on the ballot, Legislative Council Staff may revise this estimate for the 
ballot information booklet (Blue Book) if new information becomes available. 

Summary of Measure 

Senate Bill 24-157 enacted during the 2024 legislative session, modified the applicability of the 

Colorado Open Meeting laws to the state legislature. Initiative 287 repeals the provision of 

SB 24-157, which took effect in March 2024. 

Assessment of No Fiscal Impact 

Initiative 287 is assessed as having no fiscal impact. Given that the changes to the applicability of 

open meeting law to the state legislature in SB 24-157 was assessed as having no fiscal impact, 

enacting Initiative 287 and repealing these provisions is also estimated to have no impact on 

state or local government revenue, workload, or expenditures.  

Effective Date 

If approved by voters at the 2024 general election, this measure takes effect upon proclamation 

of the Governor, no later than 30 days after the official canvass of the vote is completed. 

State and Local Government Contacts 

Legislature 

http://leg.colorado.gov/bills/sb24-157

